

Sanbornton Solid Waste Committee (SWC)
May 16, 2016 Meeting

Call to order at 5:30 pm
In attendance:  Tara Mae Albert, Lynn Chong, Andy Sanborn (alt.), John Olmstead (non-voting member), Jeff Burns, Dave Swanay, Donna Schimming (alt.)
Towns People:  None
Dave moved and Jeff seconded that we accept alternates Donna and Andy as voting members of the meeting.  Unanimously voted “yes.”
BOS Minutes
· John read the BOS minutes of April 6 to update that he asked questions in our behalf at that meeting, and TC Davis was asked by that BOS meeting to look into past duties of SWC.  Those questions were: 
· Does BOS want our suggestions through John – yes, through John
· Will the BOS leave the metal dumpster at the T-S .- no way
· Charlie could forward the agenda to us – not necessary as it’s taken care of on the town website.
· BOS, please define the responsibilities of the SWC – John is working up what may be accepted as the BOS response
· Can SWC to public education? – no – it’s the job of the T-S manager Kevin
· On April 18 John asked the BOS questions we drafted for him: 
· Will Sanbornton stay with single-stream recycling even if other systems are more cost effective?
· Does the BOS want the SWC [correction made here] to help with the permitting process? – DPA will do it was the answer.
· About hiring a 3rd employee for the T-S – it’s done, after the ad went out.

Meeting Minutes from Previous Meetings

· Tara provided the April 18, 2016 DRAFT minutes to the Committee as well as the town.  No vote was taken at the May meeting regarding the minutes.
Written Comments to the BOS
· Written suggestions for topics for consideration by the BOS were provided by Lynn, Tara, Andy and Dave.  

· These suggestions were combined, voted on and provided to John to present to the BOS on May 18, 2016.  A copy of those have been included as an attachment to these DRAFT notes.

· John also had a list of roles and responsibilities for the SWC from the BOS that coincided nicely with the suggested topics.

· Per the agenda, we reviewed written suggestions for what to write to the BOS representing our views and work so far, our advice.  We began with Tara’s “Permit” suggestion.  She has it from Pam Hart Dennison at NH-DES that we can apply for a PbN type permit.  It will let us pursue market gains without having to modify the permit.  It is a free permit that does not expire.  We can use this opportunity to update whatever is not current in the permit now.  We should include the condition that when Sanbornton gets the new permit we terminate the old one.  Andy moved and Dave seconded that we recommend a PbN permit to the BOS.  At 6:25 this was a unanimous “aye.”  This lead to discussion of “Market” and dual-stream and doing a trial collecting of aluminum cans separated from single-stream to be baled for sale. Tara’s list included disposal of textiles from our swap shop and also composting possibilities. We didn’t discuss these. Next on Tara’s list was “Budget.”  Bob White, absent, had notified Lynn that he wanted budget-help to be part of what we recommend to the BOS.  Andy moved and Tara seconded that SWC communicate to the BOS that we are willing to assist DPW Manager Bourdeau with the budget.  The vote was unanimous “aye.”  Dave asked that Lynn ask Town Treasurer Karen Cobb to give our subcommittee members for the budget, Dave and Bob, monthly numbers for the Transfer Station – funds in and funds out.  Dave’s list titled “T-S Suggested Tasks” includes priorities that we find “less expensive approaches” than what is currently costly to the town.  His concerns include: 1) Buy a compactor for the single-stream material to reduce trucking costs; 2) Get hauling estimates from other contractors / check out the competition; 3) Check out the cardboard processing machine Kevin Austin has described; 4) Experiment with volunteer basis, initially, separating aluminum cans, metal cans, glass.  Tara shared that the town of Carroll for a $200 / month lease-to-buy cost is adding a demolition / construction waste scale. She will contact them to find out the details.  Andy’s list titled “Housekeeping” wants resolution to the problem that our Solid Waste Statute as is does not reflect what we are doing.  Tara pointed out that it has a 2015 “updated” note to it but is not updated from 1988 wording.  Question – should it be honored as is so we can / should return to sorting (voluntary by citizenry) our recyclables?  John asserted it should be updated and corrected and that he says, in behalf of the BOS, that the BOS would welcome our help. Donna is going to look into revising Sanbornton’s Solid Waste Statute to reflect what we do now.  Briefly discussed – can the BOS simply legislate the change?  Andy also points out that the 2009 Town Meeting vote stipulated single-stream with the Concord facility. The Concord facility never materialized. Should the vote be retaken?  How can legitimacy be reached on this issue?  Lynn’s list included noting that Meredith uses a waiver of liability when dispensing car stickers for T-S use.  We realize we are yet unclear when “stickers” comes up – stickers for bags of trash or stickers for vehicles of townspeople?  Dave has never had a sticker; neither has Tara.  Special Town Meeting turned down vehicle stickers.  Dave expressed to John that we still worry about safety with the metal pile growing so high – our recommendation has been for two piles, separate, and one removed after an amount of picking allowed.  Dave also said the Swap Shop and metal pile seem to have returned to normal – so no problem there.  John said that a BOS meeting included their tasking the SWC with resolving the problem “what if someone wants their donated metal to be unpicked and be included in sale-of-metal / income for the town?” Andy answered that such a person should take their metal elsewhere and sell it and give the town the money.  The Special Town Meeting voted for a pick-able metal pile.  Lynn is still in favor of a small scale for the Swap Shop, to do as Kittery, ME, does – educate the people on the tons of material that can be swapped and involve no cost to the town for handling or shipping. Tara has a photo from the Town of Sharon (Peter Burrow) where they regularly post on a sign what has been saved for cost by swapping, recycling.  She will share the photo with us. It can go on Andy’s “Sanbornton Trash Talk” too.

Motions and Voting pertaining to suggestions to the BOS
· The SWC is willing to assist the DPW Director with the next budget, as needed? – motion made by Andy, seconded by Tara – Unanimous decision made
· The SWC voted to suggest that the town apply for a PbN with the condition that the current Limited Permit terminate upon approval – motion made by Lynn, seconded by Dave – Unanimous decision made

· The SWC would like to do a full-cost accounting on the current markets and TS operation to see if it is run most efficiently.
· We took a vote to keep John as our BOS Rep – Jeff moved and Dave 2nded.  After discussion and clarification from us what we want and John what he will do, the vote was 4 ayes and 1 abstention.  Donna suggested we revisit the vote in 3 months or so. After this we will give John in writing what we want him to take to the BOS. It should reach him by 3:00 p.m. on BOS meeting Wednesdays.  We discussed the need for civility and respect going both directions, to and from the BOS.

Budget
· The SWC has a sub-committee to look at budgets.  Those members would like the detailed budget statements every month to assist with the full cost accounting functions
· We need the most up to date information to continue.
Old Home Day
· The SWC would like a booth at old home day
· Discuss what we are doing/trying to accomplish

· Listen to residents on their concerns

· Provide correct and relevant information on pay-as-you-throw and other recycling opportunities
Next Meeting
· June 6th (5-6):  Discuss the BOS comments to our suggestions and how they tie in with the roles and responsibilities.

· June 20th (5:30-7:30):  Official 2-hour monthly meeting.

Adjourned at 7:40 pm.
Recommendations from Solid Waste Committee (SWC) to Sanbornton BOS, May 18, 2016
 
1. Currently, Sanbornton operates under a Limited Solid Waste Permit.  As the approved permit is written, it does not authorize single stream recycling.  A permit modification was submitted in 2011 to authorize the single stream recycling, which has not been approved.  The SWC recommends that the BOS pulls out the modification request and applies for a Permit-by-Notification with the condition that the current permit terminates upon approval.  This permit does not have a fee associated with it and it does not expire.  We can use this opportunity to update whatever is not current in the permit now. 

 
2. We recommend the BOS allow the Transfer Station to voluntarily collect aluminum cans separately from the current single-stream container to be baled for sale.

 

3. We recommend the BOS letting SWC assist DPW Manager Brian Bordeau with developing the TS budget for the next fiscal year.  SWC’s goal will be to use full cost accounting tools that will allow for better decision making.

 

4. We recommend the BOS evaluating the 2009 Town Meeting vote that entered Sanbornton into a single stream compact with an entity, Concord Regional Solid Waste/Recovery Cooperative (CRSW/RRC) that never came to be.  

 

5. We recommend the BOS allowing the SWC to review and make recommendations on the existing Solid Waste Ordinance.  The ordinance was drafted in 1988 and modified in 2015 but does not reflect any of the operation activities that have been implemented since 2009, including single stream management of recyclables.

 

6. We recommend the BOS resolving a safety issue with the current accessible metal pile by having two piles, with neither one reaching any great height before being removed to a waiting metal dumpster or removed by a metal hauler.  Implement the BMPs as put forth by NHDES on Scrap Metal.

 

7. We recommend the BOS letting SWC assist on-site manager Kevin Austin with research, as necessary regarding waste management activities.  Topics to include review of competing vendor costs; exploring different management processes for waste streams; and producing educational materials for our residents and customers to inform them on waste management decisions in Sanbornton (for example, full explanations of Pay as You Throw). 

 


